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                     Queensland Branch

3 November 2006

Same-Sex Inquiry 
Human Rights Unit 
Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission
GPO Box 5218
Sydney   NSW   2001

Via email: samesex@humanrights.gov.au
Dear Sir / Madam

National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same-Sex Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits
In response to Research Paper: “Areas of Federal Law that Exclude Same-Sex Couples and their Children”.

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission to this inquiry. Our submission is attached.
Yours sincerely,

Sharon Dane
National Convener


Australian Marriage Equality Inc - Qld

 PO Box 516   Albany Creek   Qld   4035

www.australianmarriageequality.com

info@australianmarriageequality.com
Submission by Australian Marriage Equality (AME) - Queensland Branch
in response to Research Paper: “Areas of Federal Law that Exclude Same-Sex Couples and their Children”.

We thank you for the opportunity to comment on the research and discussion papers that have been drafted as part of the HREOC inquiry.  The following are comments submitted by the Queensland branch of the Australian Marriage Equality (AME) organisation.  Our comments here reflect the position set out in AME’s original submission.  

We particularly welcome the research paper’s discussion of the implication of the Marriage Amendment Act 2004 for same sex partners, and the reference made to the South African case which concluded that denying same sex couples the right to marry has huge psychological consequences as it suggests same sex relationships are of a lesser quality than heterosexual relationships, and therefore deserve a lower social status to such partnerships.   

The best solution to removing discrimination, financial or otherwise, is to provide complete equality for people in same sex relationships.  This means extending the definition of marriage to include same sex relationships.  It is only by addressing this fundamental inequality that it will be possible to end discrimination against same sex couples.  This would also be the most cost effective solution as it would require the least change to legislation.

If there continues to be some distinction made between heterosexual and same sex relationships, the implication of its lesser status provides a lever on which people are able to continue to justify discrimination.  In other words, it renders such couples vulnerable to implicit discrimination, abuse and violence from those who interpret the lower social status to mean such relationships are valid targets of disrespect or even hate. 

Introducing full equality of relationships has the advantage of not only very simply addressing the financial and work-related differences, but would surely result over time in a reduction of social discrimination and crimes of hate towards members of the LGBT community.

We also believe that whilst marriage should be available as an option for same sex relationships, the law should allow for some alternative means for formally registering a relationship (e.g., civil union) for couples of same or different sex who do not identify with the term “marriage”, but nonetheless wish to have their relationships legally sanctioned. Further, and in agreement with the current discussion paper, we believe that the definition of spouse by de facto should also include same-sex partners.

In short, relationship status whether defined as marriage, a registered partnership, or de facto, should not be dictated by whether a couple are of the same or different sex, but rather should be a reflection of the couple’s choice.   
